
THE CHIEF CONSTABLE OF NORTH YORKSHIRE 

Notice of delay in publication of draft 2024/25 Statement of Accounts and in the 

commencement of the public inspection period 

In accordance with the Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015, the Chief Constable of North 
Yorkshire is required to publish the draft Statement of Accounts for the financial year ending 
31 March 2025 by 30 June 2025. 

The Chief Constable’s Statement of Accounts are linked with the Police and Crime Function 
within York and North Yorkshire Combined Authority and due to complexities in consolidating 
financial data across multiple systems and service areas to facilitate the first-year integration 
of Police, Fire and Rescue, and General Budgets into a single set of financial statements for 
York and North Yorkshire Combined Authority, there will be a delay in publishing this 
consolidated Statement of Accounts. Consequently, due to the potential impact of the 
consolidation process on the accounts of the Chief Constable of North Yorkshire there will 
also be a delay in publishing these draft accounts. 

This in turn delays the period for the exercise of public rights as required by the Accounts 
and Audit Regulations 2015. The associated public inspection period for the 2024/25 
financial statements cannot happen until the draft accounts are published. 

The draft 2024/25 accounts and the notice of public inspection will be published as soon as 
reasonably practicable, following which the period for the exercise of public inspection will 
commence. Further notifications will be placed on the website once the 2024/25 draft 
Statement of Accounts is available for public inspection. 

Louise Branford-White 

Chief Finance Officer & Chief Constable’s Section 151 Officer  

Service Headquarters 

Alverton Court 

Crosby Road 

Northallerton 

DL6 1FE 

Date: 30 June 2025 


